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Your Committee 
Mr Brian Lambert, President   Tel: 01432 278331 

Mr Terry Dukes, Vice President  Tel: 01568 797367 

Mr Morton Redpath, Chairman  Tel: 01885 482211 

Secretary (Vacant, position to be filled after AGM )  

Miss Anna Yates, Treasurer & Membership Secretary Tel: 07976 842245 

Mrs Jean Tidmarsh, Training Secretary Tel: 01432 274527 

Mr Roger Wiggins, Field Trial & Wor king Test Secretary Tel: 01886 812653 

Miss Kelly Stringfellow, Assistant Field Trial Secretary  Tel: 01886 812322 

Mr Bernard Pound, Assistant Working Test Secretary Tel: 01886 812329 

Mrs Julia Redpath Tel: 01885 482211 

Mr John Jones Tel: 01386 700443 

Mr David Coode Tel: 01989 740296 

Mrs Claire Raymond Tel: 01885 400765 

Mrs Ruth Thomas Tel: 01886 880868 

Dates for Your Diary 2013 
Tuesday 2nd April Annual General Meeting, 7.30pm Plough Inn, Stoke 

Lacy 

Tuesday 16th April  WVRC training starts 

Sunday 12th May WVRC Novice and Open Working Test, 

 Ravenhill Court, Lulsley  

Sunday 16th June WVRC Puppy, Veteran and ND/NH Working Test,  

 Orleton Court, Stanford Bridge  

Sunday 14th July WVRC Intermediate and Novice Working Test, 

 Ravenhill Court, Lulsley  

Sunday 4th August Herefordshire Country Fair   

Tuesday 6th August WVRC training ends 

Sunday 11th August WVRC Interclub Invitation Working Test,  Westhide 

Saturday 17th August WVRC End of Term Test and Fun Day (Date TBC) 

Sunday 25th August WVRC Puppy, Junior Handler & Novice Working Test, 

Ravenhill Court, Lulsley , or Westhide (TBC) 

Friday 31st August WVRC End of Term Annual Dinner 

Sunday 22nd September WVRC Field Trial Training Day, Lulsley. 

TBC November Novice Field Trial, Dunclent  (subject  to KC approval) 

TBC, venue/date  Novice Field Trial (subject to KC approval)  
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Training and Membership Fees 2013 

 Adult  Couple  Junior  

Annual Membership £8.00 £12.00 £5.00 

Joining Fee £10.00 £10.00 £10.00 

Training Fee per Dog: 

Foundation, Grades 1 & 2 £45.00  £16.00 

Grades 3 & 4 £30.00  £11.00 

Foundation and Grades 1 and 2 classes will be 1 hour in length, Grades 3 & 4 

1½ hours approx. 

Members may only handle one dog in a class.  Please make sure that you 

attend your class with a lead, whistle (attached to a lanyard), dummy bag and 

poo bags. 

Angela Judge has offered to give picking -up classes at her home in Storridge.  

(independently  of the Club) .  They will be on Monday mornings (or evenings if 

people are working ).  5-ish to a class for a course of 6 weeks at a cost of £40 

for expenses.  They will  not be suitable for young puppies as there will be 

plenty of gunfire.  The dogs must have basic obedience and 90% steadiness.  

First come first served , starting in June and please only apply if you will be 

committed  and prepared to do some homework!   After June, as she will have 2 

litters of pups to look after and protect from infection.  Email Angela at  

judge.shutti@btinternet.com  or telephone  01886884243 if interested.  

WVRC Items for Sale 
Please contact Mrs Jean Tidmarsh at jeantidmarsh@btopenworld.com  

Polo Shirt £10.00 Sweat Shirt £12.00 

Baseball Cap £7.50 Ties £13.00 

Ladies Scarves £13.00 

Thank You! 
The Wye Valley Retriever Club are most grateful to Luke Thompson -Coon 

(Westhide), Jane Oliver and her son Mathew (Ocle Court), Clive and Sylvia 

Richards (Lower Hope Estate) and Cyril and Shirley Simcocks (Lower Court, 

Ullingswick) for allowing us to use their land for training purposes.  Without 

this generosity and kindness we would not be able to  continue, so thank you 

very much for this wonderful opportunity and privilege.  

mailto:judge.shutti@btinternet.com
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Future Events 
Dates and venues of the Wye Valley Retriever Club Working Tests are in this 

newsletter.  The Field Trial Training Day and Field Trial(s) schedules and entry 

forms will be sent to members and posted on our website.  Please do check 

the website regularly for details of our events.  

Please photocopy the entry form printed i n the centre  pages of this newsletter 

if you req uire more than one copy and can not download furth er copies from 

the web site.  

Club Finances & Membership 
We have had a profitable year again, which is all down to the tremendous 

support of members, whether taking part at events or helping, and the 

generosity of our hosts in allowing us to use their land , and our sponsors in 

providing prizes.  

As a result, the committee feels able to continue with membership fees at the 

same level as last year, despite rising costs.  

The proceeds from the raffles at our events this year have been donated to 

local charities, namely the County Air Ambulance Trust and Acorns Childrenõs 

Hospice, Worcester. 

More than 80 dogs took part in our training series this year and over half of 

these came to the end of term test/fun day with hog roast lunch.  As last year 

it was really good to be able to give something back to club members and 

provide this as a free event.  I was pleased to see that the dogs appeared to 

have been practicing their teddy retrieves beforehand!  

We now have around 270 members/joint -members, which is a fantastic 

achievement.  Nearly half of you, however, still want club communications in 

the post but the cost of this is becoming a real problem, quite apart from the 

time it takes stuffing all those envelopesé  Please, if you can, give us an email 

address to use instead ð and remember to let us know if you change it too.  

Around a third of members are still paying their  annual sub by cheque.  Please 

do consider moving to standing order as it makes the administration of subs so 

much easier.  There is a standing order man date on the website for you to 

download or please contact me for one.  

I hope you all have a successful 2013, whatever you are doing with your dogs.  

Anna Yates, Treasurer and Membership Secretary  
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/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
It is an honour and a pleasure to be the C hairman of  The Wye Valley Retriever 

Club as it is such a wonderful club to be a part of.  We have had many letters, 

emails and telephone calls this year to congratulate us on our events, these 

kind words and messages have been most welcome and I would like to thank 

you all very much for them.  

I would also like to thank the Committee for their nonstop hard work and 

commitment to the club.  As soon as one event passes us by your committee 

are meeting to plan the next and as Iõm sure you will appreciate, much time 

and thought goes in to our working tests, trials, inter club tests, 

demonstrations, training days and evenings.  Your committee freely and 

willingly invite you to all these events and work hard  to ensure that you enjoy 

them.  

Thanks must also go to those members not on the committee who have helped 

at our events throughout the year, we welcome club members to join in and 

offer their support in any way feasible as there is always such a lot to do.  

Your help along with your successes and enjoyment is what gives us the 

incentive to carry on and sustain the values of the Wye Valley Retriever Club.  

Finally I would like to say how nice it has been to see some new faces in the 

club this past year and I would like to welcome you all and wish every member 

a successful and pleasurable training year ahead.  

Morton Redpath, WVRC Chairman 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
Well it has been a busy year for  the Wye Valley Retriever Club!  I have taken 

on some of the duties of club secretary for just over a year now an d have been 

welcomed by all.  I would particularly like to thank Anna Yates for all the 

support she has given me over the past month s.  This year the club has 263 

members and all training classes were fully booked.  We have had a number of 

working tests and trials and an In terclub Invitation Working Test hosted by the 

Wye Valley Retriever Club which was this year held at Westhide.  Our 

dedicated committee have all put in a lot of  time arranging various events; 

the club's popular fun scurry went  ahead at Herefordshire Country  Fair despite 

the inclement  weather.  The End of Term Test and Fun Day was once again 

held on Claire and Roger Raymondõs ground and was a fantastic day enjoyed 

by all  with the formal tests in the morning and the fun stuff  in the afternoon!   

There was one particular  fun test which all dogs enjoyed thoroughly, maybe 

that' s because it involved sausages!  But as usual all of these events take a lot 
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of organising and would not be possible without those members who rally 

round and give up their time to help.  

I would finally like to say I hope everyone has enjoyed another successful year 

and I look forward to see you all in 2013.  

Jo Stannard, Secretary 

CƛŜƭŘ ¢Ǌƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ¢Ŝǎǘ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
Once again the time has come to put pen to paper, to prepare a rep ort for 

2012 season of working tests, the interclub test , field trial training day and 

two novice field trials.  

Firstly the working tests , these again proved very popular, with the venue  at 

Lulsley on three occasions by kind permission of Mr Ron Treverton Jones, and 

a day of tests at Orle ton by kind permiss ion of Tom and Amber Spilsbury.  All 

the days were well attended and very successful, mainly due to the amount of 

help given by club members and in particular assistant  working test secretary 

Bernard Pound.  Thanks to all the judges, dummy throwers, stewards, and all 

those who helped with the raffle, drinks, lunches, and last but not le ast our 

sponsors Skinners. 

Interclub Team Invitation  

This year we held the tests at West hide by kind permission of Luke, w ho made 

us most welcome and kindly presented the awards.  The day went very well 

although we only had four teams competing  instead of the usual six teams.  

Field Trial Training Day  

The field trial training day was held at Lulsley in a field of fodder beat by  kind 

permission of Mr and Mrs Martyn Cook. The ground proved very testing for the 

dogs; hopefully both dogs and handlers gained something from the day. T hanks 

to all those who helped, guns, judges, stewards, all who placed game, Kelly 

for the lunch, and a ll those who helped clear away, and especially to  Mathew 

for the game.  

Novice Field Trial ,  Dunclent , 8 th  November 2012  

A full report by Kelly Stringfellow appears later.  I would like to take this 

opportunity to thank our host Mr Michael Gough for his very  generous support 

in giving us a field trial, which went very well.  We received a lot of very 

positive feedback from the competitors who said how much they had enjoyed 

the trial.  Michael has asked me if we would like to return next year, there 

could only be one answer! [yes please] 
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I would like to thank the judges, guns dog stewards and all who helped to 

make a very enjo yable day, and in particular Kelly Stringfellow, our a ssistant 

field trial secretary.  

Novice Field Trial ,  Batsford Park , 13 th  December 20 12 

Our second novice field trial was held at Batsford Park by kind permission of 

Lord and Lady Dulverton, and their gamekeeper  Mr Mathew Farmer.  The trial 

was very successful and again a full report appears later.  

Mathew and his team produced some very te sting birds for the guns who were 

invited to shoot and who shot very well.  They received high praise from the 

judges, handlers, and the gallery, and even John Jones which is high praise 

indeed!  

I must again thank Kelly Stringfellow for all her help in sor ting out the entries, 

chasing competitors, typing pro grammes and running orders etc.  

Thanks also to Ruth Thomas for the wonderful food, to Helen Goodwin , chief 

dog steward, to Claire and Judy  the judgesõ dog stewards, to Nick and John 

the game carriers, to  our judges, to chief picker up Doug Pitcher, to our 

markers, and finally to John Jones for placing the guns.  

Roger Wiggins, Field Trial & Working Test Secretary  
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Bumper Boy Training Day 
Wye Valley Retriever Clubõs first event of the year was a òBumper Boyó 

training day on the 10th March . 

This was held by kind permission of Roger and Claire Raymond at their ground 

near Bromyard, Herefordshire. 

The day consisted of groups of 4 handlers and their dogs, each with varying 

levels of experience.  

Four layouts were set up, w ith  3/ 4 of an hour allocated at each so that the 

trainers had plenty of time to help any handler and dog if there were any 

problems. 

The first exercise was run by Roger Wiggins, John Jones and Terry Dukes.  It  

consisted of a Bumper Boy òseenó over a hedge.  The idea here  was to make 

sure the dogs crossed the barrier of the hedge via a gap to retrieve.  Then 

there were blinds put out to the right, left and behind the handlers.  

The second exercise was run by Claire Raymond, Mick Downes and aided by 

Claireõs husband Roger.  To teach the dogs to retrieve over a double fence and 

steep ditch , a dummy was thrown and the dogs were sent from the first fence, 

then, as they got familiar with the ditch , the dogs were started from further 

back.  After t he initial retrieve, a blind was put across the ditch and a seen 
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Bumper Boy to the right.  The dogs had to fetch the blind first and then the 

seen.  The seen was a long way from the handlers, down a steep slope and up 

the other side which can be disorient ating for the dogs but with a little help 

all of them achieved this goal.  

The third exercise was run by Julia and Morton Redpath and consisted of a 

seen Bumper Boy into some trees and a blind to the right of the handlers, and 

a seen thrown into a fenced circle to the left of the handlers through a gate 

and down the field about 50 yards away.   The dogs seemed to want to jump 

into the circle and out the other side instead of back the way they entered, 

but with careful handling all dogs achieved their goal.  

The fourth exercise was run by Killy P ennell and Steve Prosser and was a seen 

Bumper Boy, with blinds  to the lef t and behind , and a seen and blind through 

a gate to the right.   Each dog did the 5 retrieves consecutively and then had 

to sit and watch until th eir turn came around again.   Some dogs were not 

willing to go through the gate at first , especially for a blind , but this was all 

good practise for the shooting field as that s cenario can very often happen on 

a shoot. 

After a very successful morning we all  congregated for a lovely lunch prepared 

by Ruth Thomas assisted by Kelly Stringfellow.  After lunch all the handlers 

were given goody bags provided by the club with additions from Sporting Saint 

and Chandelle Kennels (Kelly Stringfellow ). 

Thanks to all th e committee members for organising the event and to Claire 

Raymond, John Jones, Killy  Pennell and Roger Wiggins for the loan of their 

Bumper Boys. 

Anna Jones  
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Wye Valley Retriever Club Spring Test 
Wye Valley Retriever Clubõs first working test of the year for AV retrievers was 

held at Ravenhill Court, Lulsley, by kind permission of Ron Treverton Jones.  

Our tent came out of its covers for the first time in many months, the tea urn 

was dusted off, and with an entry of 40 novice dogs for the morning and  39 

open in the afternoon, a busy day was in store.  

The judges were headed by John Jones, assisted by Alex Badger, Tony Stanley 

and Mathew Farmer.  Field Trial and Working Test Secretary Roger Wiggins 

was in charge of the day, with his trusty team of helpe rs covering everything 

from catering, stewarding, dummy throwing and scoring.  Without this team, 

as both Roger and the judges reminded competitors in the briefings, no test 

day can take place so very grateful thanks go to them all (including Roger!).  

Dogs and handlers were presented with four tests.  For the novice dogs, test 

1, judged by Matt, consisted of a mark in an open field, with the dummy 

falling just into ôcoverõ provided by a fallen tree.  A blind was then signalled 

by shot through a gateway into  a wood at 90õ to the mark.  The blind needed 

to be retrieved first.  A track ran from where the competitors stood to the 

gateway, which assisted the dogs but a number then baulked at going through 

the gateway into the dark of the wood.  I am sure Terry Du kes, putting out the 

blinds, will not take it personally!  

Test 2, judged by John, was set at the lake.  A shot was fired then a dummy 

was thrown a little way into the water in front of the competitors, and then, 

turning 90õ again, a blind hidden just off the path around the lake was 

required first.  Apart from the usual difficulty of dogs wanting to collect from 

the water first, the wind was blowing away from the lake meaning dogs that 

just followed the track round tended to miss the blind, they needed to g et 

slightly below the track further away from the water to wind it.  

Test 3 was judged by Alex and held in the area below the lake.  Handler and 

dog stood at one post, a mark was thrown, and then handler and dog walked 

away from that post to one further bac k so that their heel work could be 

assessed.  The dog was then sent for the mark but a sheep-netting fence 

needed to be jumped to achieve the retrieve.  A number of dogs did not have 

the confidence to do this jump.  For those that did, a blind was then put  into 

a similar place to the mark and retrieved second.  

Test 4, judged by Tony, was a picking up exercise, with 2 dummies required 

from 3 out.  The dummies were hidden in scrubby grass in front (with quite a 

few thistles!).  A shot was fired from the side of the wood that was to the left.  

This wood was a potential draw for dogs.  The best dogs took a line straight 
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out and back the twice needed and did not deviate by taking the easier path 

alongside the wood and then cutting back into the field!  

1st was Killy Pennell with Kilpen Pinoccio, 2 nd Gill Wright with Movenne Arrow 

of Greyhill, 3 rd Mrs. A Baker with Pinedale Oliver, 4 th Simon Hagain with 

Skeviot Topaz.  C of Ms went to Laraine Goodwin with Movenne Hermes, Sue 

Parkes with Tanjin Sharapova and Gavin Traynor with Coatesholme Bay of Ager 

Venator.  

 
Novice, l to r: 3rd Mrs. A Baker , Judge Tony Stanley, 4th Simon Hagain, Host Ron Treverton-Jones, Judges Alex 
Badger and Mathew Farmer, Working test sec. Roger Wiggins, Judge John Jones, C of M Gavin Traynor, 2nd 
Gill Wright, Cs of M Sue Parkes and Laraine Goodwin, 1st Killy Pennell. 

For the open dogs in the afternoon, test 1 was the picking up exercise, this 

time in a wood.  Alex was judging and he set the scenario of a gun having 

been where the handler and do g were now stood and the gun had indicated he 

had had three birds down further into the wood (across a bit of a ditch), 

conveniently all around a certain tree with a white plaque on it!  Why does 

that never happen when one is really picking up!  Again comp etitors were 

required to get 2 of the ôbirdsõ only. 

Test 2, judged by Matt, was a blind in the wood, indicated by shot, but dogs 

needed to cross an upward sloping field first and then jump a fence (again on 

the uphill) into the wood to achieve the retrieve .  Reluctance to make the 

jump proved the downfall of a number of the dogs.  

Test 3 was set on the lake and judged by John again (he was allowed to leave 

the lake for lunch!).  A dummy was thrown into the lake a fair distance from 

the dogs but not far into the water (to tempt a run -around!) but after it had 

been thrown a blind was required to be retrieved first from behind a sheep -

wire fence.  There was no shot to indicate the blind.  Again the naughty dogs 

could not resist the water firsté 

Test 4 was with Tony.  Competitors were stood on a grassy path dividing two 

areas of field with a small wood 150 yards in front.  To their left, a dummy 

launcher was used to send a mark 150 yards towards the left hand side of the 

wood, into sparse set -aside type cover.  A blind was required to be retrieved 
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first, from a grassy headland that came out from the wood to the right, into a 

cultivated field.  This test caused quite a lot of difficulty.  Dogs ran out into 

the field rather than sticking to the grassy headland, disap peared into the 

wood, or got drawn irretrievably by the wind to dummy launched mark.  

1st was Nigel Probert with Penderyn Welsh, 2 nd Claire Raymond with 

Levenghyl Beetle, 3rd Mary Jarrod with Lilleburne Torrs Gold, 4 th Julia 

Redpath with Shuttifield Gracon.   C of Ms went to Robert Fisher with Paid In 

Full, Claire Raymond with  Levenghyl Torino, Doug Pitcher with Kilpen Domino 

and Mary Jarrod with Lilleburne Ripple Reed.  

 
Open, l to r: 3rd and C of M Mary Jarrod, C of M Robert Fisher, Host Ron Treverton-Jones, judge Mathew 
Farmer, Working test sec. Roger Wiggins, Judge Tony Stanley, 4th Julia Redpath, 1st Nigel Probert, Judges 
John Jones and Alex Badger, 2nd and C of M Claire Raymond, C of M Doug Pitcher. 

The worthy winners only dropped 6 marks in the novice a nd 8 in the open, 

with the placed dogs not far behind.  Congratulations to them all.  

Thank you to all competitors taking part for supporting the tests, for being 

such a cheerful bunch and for so efficiently moving from test to test to keep 

the day running.   The judges sat down promptly at 1pm for lunch, the Open 

started promptly at 2pm, so well done!  

 


